Parish Council Report July 2016
As the Council held its last meeting before the August break, we were reminded how important to our youngsters the Recreation Field is.  While vandalism and damage to the equipment are fortunately very rare, there are occasions when carelessness and high spirits can lead  to broken bottles, upset rubbish bins and other problems.  If you see any such damage, please report it to any of the councillors.  Local youngsters benefit from the facilities and we hope they will play their part in ensuring they are well looked after. Over the summer, councillors are working with Rugby Borough Council to ensure that the grant we have been awarded is spent in the best possible way, so that it continues to be a safe and enjoyable place for us all..
The fantastic community spirit characteristic of Birdingbury was amply demonstrated by the recent Queen’s 90th birthday celebrations  The council would like to record its thanks to all those who took part, especially those who worked so hard to get everything in place. It was a great weekend!
The county council is currently consulting residents on ‘community involvement’ and the Police and Crime Commissioner is carrying out a survey of local views on priorities in the future.  If you wish to contribute to either of these, there are links on the village, WCC or PCC websites.

Our vice-chairman, Cllr Ian Tipton, has updated the parish emergency plan, which provides a guide to responses to emergencies as when as useful contact details.  This, too, will be available on the website

I wish you all a vey pleasant summer break,

Diana Turner.
Chair, Birdingbury Parish Council
